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High Altitude Wetlands

The wetlands of the Tibetan Plateau are the source of East, Southeast, and South Asia's most important rivers, which provide the life-giving waters for nearly one third of mankind. These wetlands are also home to many species of birds, mammals, and fish, as well as being critical grazing areas for Tibet's traditional nomadic livestock herders. However, the Tibetan Plateau's wetlands are now seriously threatened by overgrazing, desertification, mining, and global climate change. Since 2007, WWF has been working to protect high altitude wetlands of national and international importance in the Tibet and Himalaya Region, and presently WWF has wetland protection projects ongoing in China, Nepal, Bhutan, India, and Pakistan. The WWF Lhasa Office has wetland protection projects active in the Yangtze and Mekong Source Regions of southern Qinghai Province, as well as in the Chang Tang and Indus Source Regions of the western Tibet Autonomous Region. These projects include components on improving protection of black-necked crane habitat, ending the widespread practice of disposing of rubbish by dumping it directly into the nearest waterway, and assessing the impact of global climate change on the plateau's wetlands and water resources.

WWF's flagship wetland project on the Tibetan Plateau focuses on Yushu County's Longbaotan Wetlands, located in the Yangtze Source Region of Southern Qinghai Province. At Longbaotan, in order to protect black-necked crane habitat during summer nesting season, WWF has successfully convinced local nomadic herding communities to alter their grazing patterns by moving their livestock out core black-necked crane breeding areas during summer. Instead, these areas are now only used for grazing after cranes have migrated south for winter. WWF is also supporting development of alternative livelihoods at Longbaotan in an effort to reduce the number of people and livestock directly dependent on Longbaotan's limited pasture resources. This has included providing support to local youth who are interested in learning how to drive and obtain commercial driving licenses. WWF is also supporting a program to market Longbaotan dairy products in nearby towns, so that herding families can achieve higher incomes without increasing the number of livestock they own.
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